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and government should make a difference for patients, service users and staff. We are, however, clear 

that it must be accompanied by increased investment in services to enable providers to tackle vacancies 

and recruit and retain the workforce that Scotland needs. 

The Ministerial Nursing and Midwifery Taskforce has been progressing, listening to nursing and 

midwifery staff, and developing recommendations to address the nursing workforce crisis and 

demonstrate that our safety critical profession is valued. We cannot afford for this essential work to be 

delayed and look forward to working with the Cabinet Secretary to ensure the Taskforce delivers 

meaningful and sustainable change.  

We would like to request a meeting with you to discuss the Scottish government’s support for Scotland’s 

nursing staff and your plans for health and social care recovery and reform. We understand that your 

diary will be very busy but would appreciate a meeting as soon as possible. 

We look forward to continuing our constructive engagement with you and your ministerial team to 

protect the future of nursing and build a sustainable workforce for the future.   

Yours sincerely 

 

Julie Lamberth, Chair, RCN Scotland Board Colin Poolman, Executive Director, RCN Scotland 

 


